Meeting: Coalition for Healthy Greater Grand Forks Member Meeting
Location: Park Board

Date:  January 8, 2014
Present:  Cindy Janssen, Leah Melquist, Donna Bernhardt, Bill Vasicek, Dan Splichal, Susan Splichal, Kim Greendahl, Bethany Brandvold, David Murphy, Molly Soeby, Allen Anderson, Haley Thorson

	Agenda Items
	Discussion/Conclusion
	Action
	Responsible Party

	Welcome and Introduction

	The Coalition welcomed new member, David Murphy, and guest speaker Haley Thorson
	
	Cindy Janssen


	Nominating Committee
	The Coalition for a Healthy Greater Grand Forks Board Member meeting will be held in February

· All positions except Leah Melquist’s (Vice Chair) are open 

· At least one new board member is required

· A nominating subcommittee will submit potential names to the committee 
	
	Subcommittee:
Leah Melquist
Susan Splichal



	    Old Business
	Lydia Albjerg will be the Coalition student intern Spring 2014
Lydia’s projects will encompass:  

· Co-authoring annual newsletter to include funding project information

· Developing materials for distribution at health fair booths:
     One health fair option is the Clear Channel / WDAZ “Healthy Living Expo”  to be held in
     March 2014  
· Developing a project to measure outcomes of Coalition goals

· Program evaluation will be compared to national standards

· Evaluation goal will include progressing to a higher rank from a baseline evaluation

	
	Lydia Albjerg Cindy Janssen


	New Business
	A solid treasury total ($2000.00+), pre-mailing of Community Builders’ statements, will allow fund allocation options

· Two community projects will be funded at $500.00 each

· Website payment will be made

· Members discussed the benefits of joining the Grand Forks Chamber of Commerce

· Membership fee is $180.00 per year

· Motion to join was made and seconded

                             Motion:  Dan Splichal

                             Second:  Bethany Brandvold

Molly Soeby spoke of the ongoing effort to include nutritionally positive choices and expanded healthy options in the Grand Forks Park District’s concession stands

· A committee from Grand Forks has been selected to participate with a National Academy for Public Health initiative
· Public input and support are encouraged at the Park District meeting held the first Tuesday of every month at 5:00 pm in the Park District Board Room

· GF Park District members requested a revised menu of concession stand food choices prior to any policy decisions or changes 

Within the Coalition’s mission to foster education, the Coalition will send two letters of support:

· A letter to support tobacco-free parks

              Motion:  Leah Melquist

              Second:  Donna Bernhardt

· A letter to support regulation of healthy choices at Grand Forks Park District concession stands

              Motion:  Donna Bernhardt  

Second:  Leah Melquist


	GF committee:

Allen Anderson

Leah Melquist

Molly Soeby

Kim Rullifson


	

	Guest Speaker
	Haley Thorson spoke on behalf of the Grand Forks Tobacco Free Coalition with their tobacco cessation initiative

Two handouts were discussed in detail:

· “Successes With Policy, Systems and Environmental Change (2010 GF Smoke-Free Workplace and Public Place Ordinance)”

· Graphs – Figure A. through Figure H. illuminating and expanding upon the timeline 

The initiative began with a goal to eliminate second hand smoke in the workplace

In December 2012, North Dakota implemented a state ordinance to regulate smoking

          Data resulted in an article by Dr. Eric Johnson and Dr. James Beal, UNDSMHS Department of    

          Family and Community Medicine, published in Nicotine & Tobacco Research, Volume 15, Number

          3 (March 2013) 745-747:  “Impact of a Comprehensive Smoke-Free Law Following a Partial 
          Smoke- Free Law on Incidence of Heart Attacks at a Rural Community Hospital”

The Tobacco Free Coalition uses the phrase:  
          “Smoke-Free Grand Forks – Good for Business, Good for Health”

Since tobacco free ordinance in GF:

· Decrease in ER heart attacks

· Major reduction of air particles in all locations (businesses, bars, restaurants, etc)

· Very high level of support from community members who feel the ordinance is important

Grand Forks Tobacco Free Coalition next steps include:

· A Center for Tobacco Prevention and Control Policy funding for a center-funded survey to explore tobacco-free parks

· The Grand Forks Park Board requested survey completion by April 2014

· A Grand Forks Park District policy would be predicated on survey results with an emphasis from softball players and golfers
· Literature shows the modeling of smoking/non-smoking designations affects children’s tobacco use

· Eleven North Dakota communities currently have tobacco-free parks

Haley will send Tobacco Free Coalition website links to the CHGGF upon completion of the renovated website 


	
	Haley Thorson

	Agency News
	A course entitled “Stepping On” for persons who have experienced a fall and are recovering will begin February 26, 2014:

· A flyer advertising the course will be sent to the Coalition to forward to interested parties

· The course will be held at Holy Family Parish from 8:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.

	Instructors:

Donna Bernhardt

Bill Vasicek
	

	Next Coalition meeting
	Date:             February 12, 2014
Time:            2:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Location:      Grand Forks Park Board Conference Room

	Stay warm and safe
	


PAGE  
3

